OEP warns UK planning bill risks weakening nature protections
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The UK’s newly established post-Brexit environmental watchdog, the Office for Environmental Protection (OEP), has issued a cautionary statement regarding the Government’s Planning & Infrastructure Bill. In a letter addressed to Deputy Prime Minister Angela Rayner, the OEP expressed substantial concerns that the Bill, which seeks to simplify planning regulations to expedite housing and major infrastructure projects, could undermine nature protections and have detrimental ecological impacts.
Introduced to Parliament earlier this year, the Bill is aligned with Labour’s growth strategy, intended to facilitate a faster approval process for significant developments. However, the OEP has raised questions about the proposed amendments to environmental impact assessments. The initiative replaces exhaustive, site-specific evaluations with a model that requires developers only to contribute to a new Nature Restoration Fund, rather than ensuring targeted mitigation plans for affected ecosystems.
In its assessment, the OEP has remarked that the Bill offers “fewer protections for nature written than under existing law.” The watchdog’s letter underscores the risk that enhanced regulatory flexibility without adequate legal safeguards could weaken environmental outcomes over time. It stressed that while striving to improve environmental conditions is commendable, it does not equate to maintaining stringent legal protections for specific habitats and species. 
The proposed Nature Restoration Fund is designed to finance extensive restoration initiatives that may not be geographically relevant to the developments in question. The OEP cautioned that this approach could establish a precarious precedent, as the existing framework permits such contributions only in limited circumstances.
The implications of the Bill, as articulated by the OEP, raise significant concerns regarding potential environmental degradation in specific regions, jeopardising the Government's ability to fulfil legally binding biodiversity targets. Moreover, there are worries about the Bill's ‘overall improvement tests’ within Environmental Delivery Plans, which may further dilute the effectiveness of conservation efforts.
This letter from the OEP has sparked wider reactions from environmental non-governmental organisations (NGOs), academic experts, and policy figures who have likened the Bill's provisions to effectively granting developers a “licence to kill” ecosystems. As the Bill is currently being scrutinised during Parliament’s Committee Stage, the OEP has indicated that there is still an opportunity for amendments before the legislation progresses further.
Becky Pullinger, head of land use planning at the Wildlife Trusts, stated, “It is ever clearer that nature will lose out from the Planning and Infrastructure Bill. As currently drafted, the Bill stands to rip up the very foundations of our wildlife protection laws.” She added that the UK Government must heed calls for amendments and act swiftly to incorporate necessary safeguards to protect nature, suggesting that even minor adjustments could demonstrate a genuine commitment to environmental stewardship.
The OEP’s position highlights a pivotal moment in UK policy as stakeholders continue to evaluate the balance between economic development and ecological integrity within the framework of post-Brexit legislation.
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